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What to do if you find a stray or abandoned cat or dog?

This is something that will happen to a lot of people at least once in their life. 

Under the current Companion Animals Act 1998 and Companion Animal Regulation 2008, all stray animals must be taken to a local Council Pound for microchip scanning and identification / collection by an owner.  They may first be taken to a Vet clinic for scanning (and the owner can be contacted) but if an owner cannot be contacted (or there’s no microchip) then the animal must go to the local Pound.

Unfortunately not everyone microchips or registers their cats and dogs (as required by law from 1998), but by being safe in the Council Pound the dog / cat has a chance of being claimed.

If not claimed within the prescribed time, then the animal can be released to a local Rescue organisation or adopted by a member of the public.

· Councils are obliged by law to detain the cat or dog for 14 days if there is a form of identification (such as microchip or collar and tag with phone number).

· Councils are obliged by law to detain the cat or dog for 7 days if there is no form of identification (no microchip or collar/tag). 

· Councils are not required to keep an animal surrendered by an owner for any set period of time. 

Whilst the animal is waiting safely at the Pound, “Found” notices can be distributed, mail box drops organised or announcements made in local newspapers and via social media to find their family.

What to do if you someone gives you a stray, abandoned or unwanted cat or dog?

Firstly, they should be directed to a Vet or their local Council (particularly if it is a stray animal – see above). If the person has an animal (or litter) they do not want / can’t keep, they should be directed to local rescue groups for help (or local vet or Council).

Northern Rivers Animal Services, like all rescue groups, has an Administrative office where volunteers co-ordinate the intake of animals as well as the adoption of animals in their care. 

All surrenders or requests for help need to be directed through the office as there may be other animals who take priority for placement with a carer.

You may feel pressured to take on the cat / dog yourself, but please remember that may place you in a position of having to ‘hold’ the animal for a long period of time. If ‘privately’ re-housing the animal, you are obliged by law to microchip before giving away or selling under the Companion Animal Act 1998.

Northern Rivers Animal Services is a registered Charity, and we take our professional, ethical and legal obligations seriously. As with any organisation there are procedures to follow to ensure a smooth and fair operation in line with the group's objectives.


